
          

    

 

20 December 2024 

 

 

Mr. David Crisafulli MP 

Premier of Queensland 

1 William Street  

Brisbane QLD 4000 

 

Via email   

 

 

Dear Premier, 

 

As some of Queensland’s leading health, legal and community organisations we urge you to keep the 

expanded police drug diversion program in place while it is evaluated. 

The expansion of the program is widely supported by health and medical experts, legal groups and the 

Queensland Police Service. This diversion scheme prioritises the health and wellbeing of individuals and 

the community. Your party has recognised the importance of having clinicians taking leadership in 

matters related to health, and we want to reassure you that doctors, lawyers, drug workers and police all 

support the expanded diversion scheme. 

The expanded scheme has been available since May and has already diverted over 7,000 people away 

from the criminal justice system and towards positive rehabilitative pathways. 

As the evidence shows, the benefits of this approach include reducing the person’s chance of becoming 

entrenched in the justice system as well as a range of other socio-economic benefits including the 

opportunity to desist from offending without further action and safer communities. 

It is widely recognised that the use of drug diversion is more cost effective, pragmatic and consistent with 

a harm minimisation approach. Diversion is also favoured for its ability to reduce workloads and pressures 

on both police and courts, and importantly, it enables young people to avoid a criminal sanction that 

can have lasting deleterious consequences 

The continuation of the program is also critical as the data that is being collected is the type of data that 

we have long waited for. Building the evidence-base on drug diversion and drug diversion systems is vital 

for increasing diversion, informing its expansion into rural and remote communities and designing new 

models of diversionary delivery. 

A recent report looked at the real-life experiences of people who have taken part in the expanded 

diversion program. Early results show the program has been effective in offering better alternatives for 

those caught with small amounts of illegal substances. Participants were positive about the program’s 






